Minutes of the Lincoln University Faculty Senate Meeting
 October 30, 2008

CALL TO ORDER

The LU Senate meeting was called to order on 10/30/08 at 11:02 by Senate chair, Dr. Debra Greene. There was not a quorum present.  Dr. Bardot, parliamentarian, distributed printed voting cards to distinguish between voting and non-voting members. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The approval of minutes was delayed as there was not a quorum present.
Dr.  Aruguete moved adoption of the April 24, 2008 meeting minutes as revised by Nancy Browning; seconded by Dr. Browning.  Motion passed.

Dr. Aruguete moved that the May 8, 2008 Senate minutes be adopted as revised by Nancy Browning, and Dr. Browning seconded the motion. The motion passed. 

OFFICER REPORTS

Drs. Aruguete and Greene attended the fall meeting of the Missouri Association of Faculty Senates (MAFS) on October 6 and 7, 2008.  Dr. Aruguete was impressed that Missouri MST received a 7% salary increase.  Dr. Aruguete mentioned several colleges or systems that maintained awards or recognition incentives for post-tenured faculty:  SEMO - merit pay helps to maintain quality of the faculty ($5,000); Truman State, the Provost dispenses incentive grants to fund curriculum changes or innovations; Central Missouri, only merit increases are in place for post-tenured faculty.
Missouri Western faculty told their Dean they no longer wanted to be compared with Missouri universities because they were competing for faculty against colleges and universities in the nation and in the world.

Dr. Greene mentioned all the campuses represented at the MAFS meeting had concerns about the cost of insurance. The Missouri Department of Higher Education has a report ready to go out after a new Governor is selected. (See Greene’s MAFS report for details)

 The Executive Committee met on September 9, 2008 at 11:00 a.m. to nominate faculty for the university standing and advisory committees and sent those recommendations to the President.
NEW BUSINESS

The proposed changes to the Senate Bylaws suggest that the chairpersons of the Senate standing committees - Educational Policy, General Education and Curriculum - be our Senate representatives to the University Shared Governance Committee.

In addition, the deletion of section 2:50, relating to Standing Committees of the University, of the Senate Bylaws was suggested. The motion to adopt the proposed changes was made by Dr. Leon Stevens and seconded by Dr. Ruth Robertson. The motion passed by unanimous vote.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Dr. Sturdevant:  Angel is on the way to our campus, but Blackboard will still be available next semester. She was not able to promise an exact date for Angel’s arrival due to intense competition for the installation of the systems at numerous colleges. By the summer of 2009, Blackboard may not be available.  She also mentioned she had sent email notices to department heads for faculty to obtain access to networked anti-plagiarism software. Dr. Sturdevant is the administrator for the program at Lincoln University. Her main caveat was that the software license was intended to service only Lincoln University students.
Dr. Borgwald announced an AAUP meeting at 4:00pm today – 30 October 2008 - for the LU Chapter.

Dr. Browning announced the AAUP dinner today at 5:30 pm for faculty at the Prison Brews Restaurant in Jefferson City.  She cautioned about the Neo Nazi Protest on November 8th.   Students should be reminded to avoid the area near the Capital on High Street from 1:00pm until 4:30pm.
Instead, Dr. Browning suggested faculty send students to a “Rally for Unity” to be held at the McClung Park Pavilion and at Temple Beth-El Synagogue.

Professor Rhonda Harper announced that this was the last day to vote for Lincoln University band in the Honda competition.  In addition, our “Marching Blue Storm” will perform for 6 minutes on November 23rd 2008 at the St. Louis Rams and Chicago Bears football game.

Mr. Jamere Brown announced that Ms. Maggie Cantrell, CTL secretary is retiring. He invited the members of the Senate to attend her reception from 2:00pm – 5: 30pm today in Memorial Hall.

Dr. Cal Johnson moved adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 11:25am.

Respectfully submitted, 

Gerald Kendrick, Secretary

